Incident #  5109  

On 10/28/02, 63PV–3552 was taken out of service for repairs.  Both the upstream and downstream block valves were blocked in.  The drain valve was in the open position after the block valves were closed.  Both valves were locked out but afterwards the drain valve was closed due to fuel gas vapors blowing out.  PV-3552 was opened to 50%, but because one or both block valves were leaking by, the pressure on the system remained near 390 psi.  The actuator was removed and the bonnet of the valve was unbolted.  While in the process of wedging the bonnet up, the entire assembly flew into the air striking the by-pass line above.  When this occurred there was a high potential for injury.  An employee could have been struck by the assembly when it traveled upward and again when it traveled back down.  This assembly weighs approximately 55 lbs.
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Lessons Learned:

Drain valves should remain in the open position when a system is blocked out for repairs.

If we have vapors blowing out of the drain valve, the system is still energized.  All hazardous potential energy sources have not been removed or controlled.

Control valves should be opened to 100% with drain valves in the open position prior to starting the disassembly process.

Control stations DO NOT always have drain valves on both sides of the control valves.  Stored energy could be held on the side of the control station that does not have a drain valve.

When unbolting a bonnet from a valve, leave at least two nuts on the bolts until the seal is broken.  This will prevent the bonnet from flying up in the air if it is still under pressure.

